# **Sheriff Hutton**

# Village News



Number 601 November 2019

#### **Parish Council**

The Parish Council met on the 11<sup>th</sup> October 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Penny Bean (Acting-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Dave Smith, Sally Wright and Marcus Oxendale. District Councillor Eric Hope and County Councillor Caroline Goodrick (both part meeting only). 3 members of the public (2 for part meeting only).

#### Planning Applications for consideration:-

19/01152/HOUSE 17 Laurels Garth, Sheriff Hutton,

Erection of single storey side extension.

Decision - No Objection.

19/01125/HOUSE Abigails Cottage, Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of two storey rear extension and installation of 1no. rooflight on rear elevation.

Decision - No Objection.

19/00829/HOUSE 1 Glebe Cottages, Church End, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of first floor extension.

Decision - No Objection.

#### No new planning decisions or appeals were received.

#### **Overgrown Hedges**

The Parish Council would again like to remind everyone that it is the resident's responsibility to cut back all overhanging hedges and trees around your property. This is vital to ensure that clear access to all footpaths is maintained.

#### **Next Meeting**

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8<sup>th</sup> November 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG.

# **Health Visitor Drop-in**

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, November 7**<sup>th</sup> during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

# **Super-Mobile Library**

The Super-Mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on **Fridays 8**<sup>th</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup> **November.** 

# **Christmas Tree Lights**

The Christmas Tree Lights on the Tree in the Square will be switched on at 4pm on 30<sup>th</sup> November following the PTFA School Fair. Please come along and join in the start of Christmas Festivities.

#### **Sheriff Hutton History Group**

**Guy Fawkes, the Gunpowder Plot and the Yorkshire Connection:** A big thank to local author Tony Morgan for an excellent presentation on the life of one of York's most infamous sons - Guy Fawkes.

Tony started with Guy's birth 1570 in York to his execution in 1606 on the gallows in London for high treason. He was educated in York at St Peter's School, he was a devout Catholic throughout his life, and as Guido Fawkes he fought for Catholic Spain against the Dutch. His meeting with those who wanted to assassinate King James the first and restore a Catholic King to the throne brought him back to England. In 1604 the conspirators met in London to plan the failed Gunpowder plot. We enjoyed a very interesting evening and raised funds for St Leonard's Hospice which Tony supports with donations from his talks going to charitable causes.

#### Friday November 29th 7.30pm Village Hall: Celebrating 50 years of our Village News.

You will now have had delivered the Golden Anniversary Village News and what a celebratory copy it is, well done to the editorial and delivery team who make sure that it drops though our letterbox every month.

The Village News has kept us in touch for 50 years and we are pleased that Eric Hayhurst and Richard Haste will be joining us in November to give us the highs and lows of being involved in producing the News.

The monthly News is the result of the hard work of a fantastic group of volunteers who edit and deliver around the village, keeping everyone in touch with what is happening in Sheriff and the local area. Come and join us as we take a trip down memory lane with the Village News from its humble beginnings to the rather splendid copy we received this month. This will be our final meeting for 2019 and we look forward to welcoming everyone. Entrance on the door Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments.

#### **November**

November – the month associated with the feasts of All Saints and All Souls, Mischief night and Bonfire night, Armistice Day and Remembrance Sunday. It may also be the month when the preparations for Christmas gather pace, and we think of all the people for whom we want to buy presents and send cards.

So much remembering to do! How do we 'remember' well? If we are marking the death of a loved one, let us be thankful for the good memories we have, and ask God's healing for any hurt caused by the not so good ones.

If we are engaging in the 'remembrance' of those killed, wounded and affected by the 2 World Wars and conflicts in the decades since, we may or may not have been personally affected. It is important, however, to still take this time, to learn lessons from the past, be thankful for sacrifices made – and to pray for a just peace across the world.

What can we say about 5<sup>th</sup> November?! I have never been too keen on the whole mischief night/bonfire/fireworks event – but perhaps remembering the history that prompted Guy Fawkes to act as he did, may still have a lesson for us in our current political climate. Praying for our politicians, and working together with those that we don't always agree with, peacefully, and for the common good, must be the best way forward.

As we get older we find it harder to remember – and lists abound, but there are some things that it is good to forget too. It is easy to hold onto resentments and become bitter from things that others have said or done, but as the leaves fall from the trees, let us let go of those hurts, forgive and let new leaves of love and friendship grow.

Ruth Duck

# Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

October £25 winners were 42, 82, 94, 149 and 212. November sees the start of subscription renewals for the 2020 draw year, and it is hoped that existing members will continue to support this important fundraiser for the Village Hall. Newcomers to the village will receive an invitation note giving details of the draw, and the Village Hall organisation.

### **Field Naturalists**

Our first meeting of the new season welcomed David Bream from the North York Moors National Park Authority. After a history and review of the organisation he explored a new initiative called Ryevitalise, which covers a broad spectrum of work around the Ryedale area. This includes the successful reintroduction of beavers in the Pickering area to slow river flow; the planting of thousands of trees, schools initiatives to bring to the attention of children environmental change and so on.

David then updated us on current progress with the Polyhalite extraction project at Boulby near Whitby.

Our next meeting will be on **Wednesday 6th November in the Village Hall at 7.30pm** when Jodie Ellin from the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust will speak on the work of the Trust. And also advance notice of our meeting on Wednesday 4th December when we will have a quiz night and social evening, all welcome.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

#### **Lillings Ambo Parish Council**

The next Parish Council Meeting is on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at Ghyll House, West Lilling at 5-30 pm.

Mr Richard Lever, Environment Agency Project Leader for the River Foss Storage Area in the Parish of Lillings Ambo will give a presentation of the latest proposed plans.

Interested Persons Welcome.

A.Bailey. Voluntary Clerk.

#### The Gardening Club.

Our November Meeting is our AGM and is restricted to members only. The official business is short and is followed by a delicious supper brought by members with drinks supplied by the club and some light entertainment. This year we have our member Richard Haste broadening our horizons by taking us on a tour of railway station gardens around the world. We look forward to seeing you all for this feast on **Wednesday November 21**<sup>st</sup> at **7.30pm**.

#### Tips for November.

Sweep and rake up leaves from deciduous trees and hedges and compost them. Beech, hornbeam and oak leaves make the best leaf mould but mixed leaves are also suitable. Avoid using conifer {other than larch} and evergreen leaves.

Dahlia tubers should be lifted carefully once the top growth has been blackened by frost. Clean off the dead foliage etc. and cut the main stems back to approx.  $10\text{cm}\{4 \text{ inches}\}$ . Do not wash the tubers but remove as much soil as possible before placing the tubers upside-down in boxes or trays so that moisture can drain out of the hollow stems. Once the tubers are dry they should be dusted with a fungicide such as Flowers of sulphur before covering them with old, dry composts or peat. This will help to prevent the tubers shrivelling. Over-winter them in a dry, frost and rodent proof place, spare room or garage. Good light will not be needed until next March.

Reel up the garden hosepipe and keep it in a frost free and secure place. Turn off indoors, any connecting water supply to outdoor taps or insulate well.

Cleaning and maintenance of garden seats, lawn mowers, shears, loppers and secateurs can be done under cover on wet days, of which we had plenty in October.

Weather and soil conditions permitting, dig over any vacant areas in the veg plot or flower beds and incorporate some organic matter as you do this.

Prune back by about 1/3 bush and standard roses in the large flowered {HT} cluster flowered {F1} and new English groups and also climbing roses. This will tidy up the plants and help prevent windrock. Bin the pruning along with any dead wood and rose leaves from the ground which may carry rose rust and black spot spores.

## **Congratulations**

Congratulations to Castle Inn on winning the Consolation Cup final in the Easingwold Pool League on Friday 11th October at Stillington Club. A closely competitive game resulted in a 5 to 4 victory for the Castle Inn against local rivals Highwayman, who were the holders of the cup.

A winner's shield will be presented in the near future.

#### Message from the Jumblies

We were so lucky with the weather for our Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning. The pouring rain eased up just in time for our first customers to arrive, followed by a steady stream of people keen to support our 20<sup>th</sup> Coffee Morning. The Radio York "Finders Keepers" called in looking for their next clue and were fascinated by the Money Tree and the photos of all the previous trees.

The Hall was buzzing and it was wonderful to see so many people. The raffle, tombola and the cake stall were very popular and the second hand Jewellery Stall was extremely successful. Thank you so much to everyone who so generously came along, gave prizes, baked, brought jars, boxes and bags of coins for the money tree, and participated in all the ways we had to raise as much money as possible.

The total raised was a fantastic £1317, which included £186 from the Money Tree and some very generous cash donations. Elaine's ingenuity had everyone fooled. Very few people guessed that it was Roald Dahl's Chocolate "Factory".

We all enjoyed ourselves – hope you did too.

The October Jumble Sale was a huge success, being able to have stalls outside was a bonus as there was masses of jumble, with plenty of choice for everyone. Thank you so much to everyone who brought jumble and gave cash donations. The cake stall was heaving, the raffle seemed endless and there were plenty of buyers all keen to spot a bargain. The Hall was a sea of yellow sweatshirts worn by the Marie Curie volunteers. The total raised to date is £2349. The previous day Bonnie, Pat and I had taken to the road, to sell Jewellery, bags and scarves at the Marie Curie Coffee Morning at Kirkbymoorside which raised £145 making a total of £2494. This brings our total for the year to date to £18,564.

Only one more **Jumble Sale** before to the end of the year. This will be on **23<sup>rd</sup> November** to raise money for Ryedale Special Families, another extremely worthy cause, which provides support for children and families with special needs. Sheriff Hutton has had a long time connection with RSF and families in this area have benefitted from their support in a number of ways. We welcome your unwanted clothes, books, toys, Bric-a-brac etc between 9.30 and 11.30am on the day of the sale.

Books and cakes will be on sale from 1pm and the main Jumble Sale will start at 2pm.

If you are not able to bring your jumble on the morning of the sale please contact Pat Cooper on 878677, or me on 878392 to make alternative arrangements.

# There is nothing like the sound of a Brass Band particularly at Christmas Time.

On Sunday 1<sup>st December</sup> the Swinton Brass Band will be giving us a Christmas Concert Starting at 2.30pm in The Village Hall.

Tickets will cost £7.50 with £5 for concessions (children under 10 free)

Including seasonal refreshments and there will be a Raffle.

Do come along and spend a really enjoyable Sunday Afternoon with us.

Please contact Pat Cooper on 878677 or me on 878392 for tickets.

Our past Christmas Concerts have been very popular so don't delay – get your tickets early.

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies - Turning Cast Offs into Cash

# Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

Remembrance Sunday this year is on 10<sup>th</sup> November. House to House Poppy Sellers will be calling on you but if they miss you poppies will be available from The Post Office, The Highwayman and The Castle Inn. Remembrance Crosses are also available and the area of grass in The Square will again be dedicated as a Remembrance Garden and Crosses can be placed there to remember those who served in the Armed Forces.

More and more service people need the support of the RBL. The money raised is used to help service people and their families who have served in all wars. The scars are not always visible. An increasing number of people are suffering mental health problems too. Please give generously to our Village Appeal.

Penny Bean 878392 Poppy Appeal Organiser

# The Board Game Cafe will be open on 5<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> November between 2pm and 4pm In The Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church

If you haven't been yet, why not call in and give it a try. Come on your own or bring a friend too. We have a wide selection of games for all skill levels, so why not come along and play your old favourites or learn some new ones, in a warm and friendly environment.

You can drop in for half an hour or stay for the whole session – whatever you would like to do. Refreshments will be served and there will be a small charge to cover costs.

All ages are most welcome and if you have difficulty getting there, we will try to arrange transport for you.

Looking forward to seeing you. Penny Bean and The Jumblies 01347 878392

## 75 Year Anniversary of WW2 V.E. Day Celebration

Next May is a long way off, but planning is already under way.

There will be a special weekend of celebrations on the 8<sup>th</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup> and 10<sup>th</sup> of June 2020, to celebrate 75 years since the end of WW2 in Europe. At the time there were great celebrations and we plan to join in 75 years on.

So far we have planned for:

An exhibition of memorabilia and memories for the weekend.

A Tea Party with music and maybe dancing on the Saturday.

A Concert of songs and entertainment reflecting 1945, perhaps in costume – on the Sunday.

We have volunteers from the School, and other groups in village, but we could do with more ideas and volunteers from across the village.

We also need people to share their family memories from the time and any to share any memorabilia for the exhibition.

Please can you help with any of these?

If so please contact Penny Bean on 01347 878392 or Neil Hodges 01347 878595 or <a href="mailto:neildhodges@btinternet.com">neildhodges@btinternet.com</a> Or come to the next meeting on Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> November at 7.00 in the Village Hall.

# **Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group**

What a brilliant meeting we had on Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> October, Keri Grinham gave us a cookery demonstration and explained the use of various spices she used in her curry recipe. Everyone was treated to a dish of chicken curry and rice with an assortment of side dishes of cucumber raita and poppadums with a pickle tray. All the ladies said how lovely it was and such a treat.

Our next meeting on Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> November at 7.30pm our speaker is

Miss H Whittaker of Barley Studios Dunnington. She is a stained glass window artist and will talk about her career.

Just a reminder!

The Ryedale Food Bank Box is situated in the entrance of the village hall during the second week of each month, when our meetings take place. If you wish to contribute the items will be taken at the end of the week to Malton or Norton Food Bank, where they will be gratefully received.

Many Thanks

Barbara Grinham 01347878476

# **Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup**

Playgroup will be running our annual Kids Stuff Sale on Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> November. We would be very grateful of any donations of toys/games/equipment etc. you may have that can be brought on the morning of the event or to the Toddlers group on Thursday 7th.

Any baking would also be much appreciated and volunteers to help us out on the day.

Please contact Lexi 07817 599471 or Angela on 07717 799646.

#### THE METHODIST CHURCH

November, November the Fifth of November comes to mind very quickly when this month is mentioned: the time for bonfire nights and fireworks, toffee apples, and parkin. A good time for families providing everyone follows the safety instructions. After this Remembrance: a time when the nation reminds its people of other fireworks that were not for pleasure but to kill and destroy. A time in November when we remember how people sacrificed their today so we could enjoy our tomorrow. So enjoy the time you have in this month but do find time to pause and remember on November 11<sup>th</sup>. The village remembers on Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> November at 10.45 a.m. in the Parish Church.

#### Services at the Methodist Church in November

3<sup>rd</sup> 10.30 a.m. Revd David Priestnall

10<sup>th</sup> 10.45 a.m. United Remembrance Service in the Parish Church.

17<sup>Th</sup> 10.30 a.m. CHAPEL ANNIVERSARY Revd Paul Newman (Whitley Bay)

24<sup>th</sup> 10.30 a.m. Revd Ruth Duck (Communion)

#### **Additional Activities in the Miss Ward Room**

Mondays 2.00 p.m. Guild – See programme below

Tuesdays 2.00 p.m. Jumblies Board Game Cafe on 5<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> November

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Biscuits and lots of Chat.

Thursday 2.00 for 2.30 p.m. Feature Film afternoon for Charity on 21<sup>st</sup> November

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. the chapel is open for personal prayer and guiet meditation.

#### Guild Programme for November at 2.00 p.m.

- 4<sup>th</sup> Guild Rally, when we are joined by members of other guilds for a service of fellowship and praise. Speaker is the Revd Nick Bird vicar of Dunnington. This will be followed by Afternoon Tea.
- 11<sup>th</sup> Topic "Bulabakulu" a village project in Uganda. Speakers Christine and Andy Bull who are trustees of "Africa Greater Life Mission U.K." and visit the project every year in February.
- 18<sup>th</sup> "Re introducing" The Revd Ruth Duck has recently become the minister for for Sheriff Hutton after being the superintendent of the Ryedale circuit and will re-introduce herself.
- 25<sup>th</sup> South Africa part two is the topic for the Revd Rory Dagleish, minister for Haxby and Central Methodist Church in York. He was born, brought up, and educated as a white South African and will continue his story of life in that country as apartheid ceased and the non-white people achieved their democracy and political freedom.

# Message from the Village Hall

Great news! We have a new volunteer Booking Secretary for the Village Hall. Richard Masefield has stepped forward and will be taking over as the main Booking Secretary from January 2020. Please use <a href="willagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk">willagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk</a> for emails. We will be getting a new dedicated mobile phone for the booking secretary, number to be published once we have it. I will work alongside Richard and deputise for him when needed. Other news from the Village Hall – the Operations Group is still reviewing hire charges for 2020 and these will be announced in the New Year. Any comments or queries please contact Chair of Operations: Sarah Douglas 01347 879038.

# **Community Speed Watch (CSW)**

As part of another Police Initiative, we were again asked to deploy on Thursday 26th September. During the one hour session 213 vehicles passed through the village, with 3 vehicles exceeding the allowed tolerance.

In passing, a number of Churches in the area have had lead stolen from roofs, please be vigilant if you are about, as the dark winter nights are with us again; call 999 if you think a crime is being committed, otherwise call 101.

Terry Johnson, Lead NHW Coordinator 01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

## November 2019 church services and notices For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	3 <sup>rd</sup>	9.30am	Holy Communion	
	10th	10.45am	Remembrance Service	
	17th	9.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington	
	24th	10.30am	Holy Communion	
Farlington	Farlington 10th 10.45am Remembra		Remembrance Service	
	24th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	
Marton	3 <sup>rd</sup>	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	
	17th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	

Benefice	17th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington

# Notices for Sheriff Hutton Remembrance Sunday

This year we will be focussing on World War 2. If anyone has any memories from parents or grandparents for example, who were involved and would like such recollections included in the service, then please let us know. You don't need to say anything in the service, but we are looking at including a collection of memories of how Sheriff people were involved. Also, if anyone has any memorabilia that they wouldn't mind being on display then again, please let us know.

# UCCC New Year Party - Saturday 4th January 2020

The United Christian Churches Committee was set up over 50 years ago by representatives of the two village churches who wished to provide a free party in early January for all 'senior citizens' in Sheriff Hutton, Lilling and Stittenham. We typically cater for about 100 guests and offer a warm welcome and a seated supper (waited on by a lovely team of volunteers) followed by festive entertainment. Our party begins at 5pm (although most guests arrive at about 4.45 for a glass of sherry or fruit juice) and is usually finished by around 7.30. This year, by popular request, the Thornton-le-Dale Ukuleles will be returning, hopefully with more kazoos! They are currently fundraising for Macmillan Cancer Support and are donating all proceeds to this very worthy cause. It's also an opportunity to meet Rev Steve Whiting and Rev Ruth Duck who will greet you on arrival, say grace and stay for supper. We offer a 'teas out' service for anyone who is too poorly to attend and can also arrange a lift to and from the Village Hall.

Everyone aged 65+ (and their partner) who lives in the parish of Sheriff Hutton is eligible to attend the party. Part of the tradition has always been for the committee to walk around the parish personally delivering invitations to ensure that everyone sees at least one friendly face between Christmas and New Year! This means that we really need to keep an invitation list with names (because it is more pleasant to greet someone by name) and the first line of addresses. From a Data Protection perspective, the list is updated each year and the digital version is password protected.

If you are new to the village (or are newly eligible) and would like to receive an invitation for the first time, please contact Caroline Hunt (01347 878242 or <a href="cihunt.home@gmail.com">cihunt.home@gmail.com</a>) or Sue Dodd (01347 879065 or <a href="suedodd@ymail.com">suedodd@ymail.com</a>). If you have neighbours who are eligible and would like to attend, do encourage them to contact us! If you aren't at home when we call (between Christmas and New Year) we will post an invitation through your letterbox with our own names, email addresses and phone numbers so you can contact us if you would like to attend or have a tea delivered. However, if you have an objection to your name being on this list, please do feel free to contact us asap to opt out, and we will remove your name and make a note that an invitation should not be left at your address either this year or in the future.

We do hope very much that you can attend – it's a great all-age celebration and village event!

## **Village Charities**

The next meeting of the Village Charity Trustees is on Monday 4th November. Applications for assistance should be with the secretary [John Oakley, Old School House - 878754] by Friday 1st November.

### Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club VILLAGE MARKET CAFÉ NOVEMBER 17<sup>th</sup>

We are running the café at the market this month and would welcome donations of home-made or locally sourced cakes or scones. Please bring them to the Hall between 10 and 11am or contact Roy on 01347 878644 email <a href="mailto:thompsonroy5@gmail.com">thompsonroy5@gmail.com</a>. Thank you!

# **Environment Agency Event re River Foss Flood Storage Plan**

The Environment Agency is holding a public drop-in event at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> November between 2-7pm. The drop-in will provide local residents with an opportunity to talk to Environment Agency staff about our plans to build a flood storage area northeast of Strensall between Walbutts Farm and East Lilling Grange farm. This will better protect 490 properties from flooding along the River Foss.

### **Sheriff Hutton Village Market**

Started your Christmas shopping yet? Pop down to the market for some fabulous, quality inspiration. We're thrilled to announce we're running at full capacity leading up to Christmas with 50 stalls selling an incredible mix of delightful treats. The team are always excited to welcome new traders and we're eager to meet our new stall holders including a Tweed specialist, winter Alpaca products, a new interior stall as well as welcoming back a local vegetable grower. We also look forward to seeing our fabulous new deli stall who will continue to provide a range of amazing goodies. What's not to love? Thank you to the PTFA for running a fabulous cafe at the September market raising a fantastic

Thank you to the PTFA for running a fabulous cafe at the September market raising a fantastic £450.54 and to the Cricket Club for their scrumptious treats in October. We look forward to welcoming the Bowls club, who will be taking over the cafe at the November Market with the History Group finishing the year off with their festive cafe in December.

If you would like to raise funds for your local group and are interested in running the cafe we still have the following dates available in 2020: June 21st, July 19th, August 16th and December 13th. Please contact Meg on 07732008557 for more information and to book.

We'd also like to encourage visitors within the village to walk if able as parking will be busier in the lead up to Christmas, as well as reducing our carbon footprint!

Finally, look out for more information about our exciting plans for the Christmas market Sunday 15th December with festive surprises for all of the family to enjoy as well as competitions on our Facebook page.

If you'd like to volunteer or would like further information, email mail@shvm.co.uk or visit the website, www.shvm.co.uk

# St Leonard's, Farlington ~ Remembrance Weekend

The Service of Remembrance will be held on Sunday, November 10<sup>th</sup> and will start at **10.45am**. Please note the earlier than usual start time.

# Village Ramble

Join us for the last ramble of the year which takes place on **Thursday November 28**<sup>th</sup> (there is no ramble in December). We shall be enjoying a circular walk of about 5 miles somewhere in beautiful North Yorkshire – the walk leader is still planning what the route will be and which pub to use for lunch! We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided. We look forward to seeing you.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 15<sup>th</sup>-eyes down at 7.30pm PRIZES! PRIZES! £100 Jackpot –everybody welcome Future dates December 6<sup>th</sup>, January 17<sup>th</sup>, February 14<sup>th</sup>

#### Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

The club are sorry to have to record the death of Saundra Meads, a longstanding, popular member of the club for nearly 40 years. Saundra loved her tennis and was a regular member of the Ladies team, she competed in the club competitions and her name is on the Singles trophy. She worked hard within the club as a committee member and an efficient Treasurer. Saundra's interest in tennis extended to the Junior section where she helped with the practice sessions and presented a trophy for the Junior section. Saundra had not played tennis for the last couple of years but retained her interest in the club and was a regular spectator at club events. She will be missed by her many friends in the Club.

#### **Competition Results.**

Mixed Doubles. The competition provided a highly entertaining afternoon's tennis with a high standard of play. The matches were close and congratulations go to Tim Dryland and Louise Chandler who fought of the challenge from Josh Williams and Georgia Ainley to win the trophy by 1 game.

Ladies Doubles. This also proved to be an excellent afternoon's tennis with long rallies and close games. The winners were Melanie Satterthwaite and Lyn Minto, runners up Helen Gillie and Georgia Ainley.

Ladies Singles. This proved to be the closest competition with Georgia and Milly Ainley tied on the same points at the end of play.

Georgia had beaten Milly by one game in the round robin so the trophy was awarded to Georgia with Milly as runner up

Congratulations to Georgia who is one of the youngest members to have her name on the trophy.

All the competitions were rounded of in the usual tennis fashion by tea and cake. Many thanks to the Helen D and Helen G for the cakes, they may not have won a tennis trophy but both deserved star baker of the day awards.

Photographs are on the tennis club website.

Hovingham League Presentation Evening. Members of the mixed team enjoyed a pleasant evening at The Durham Ox where Tim Dryland, as Captain of the Hovingham Mixed team, was presented with the Division 3 trophy. Congratulations to the team for a great achievement and good luck in Division 2 next year.

Social Tennis Saturday Tennis is on November 2<sup>nd</sup> and November 16<sup>th</sup> from 1.30pm. Wednesday morning sessions continue as usual.

The courts remain open all winter but care should be taken when playing in damp or icy conditions,

Wimbledon Tickets. Please remember to Opt In on the LTA website to increase the number of tickets the club get allocated and to increase your chance of getting a ticket.

Details of the club from <a href="mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com">josephinejohnson6@gmail.com</a> or visit our website www.sheriffhuttontennisclub/clubspark/lta.org.uk

# Grand Christmas Prize Bingo

in aid of St Leonard's Church, Farlington

Friday, December 13<sup>th</sup>
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
Eyes Down at 7.30pm

Join us for a Fun, Fundraising Evening!

(please note – there will be no cash prizes)

#### STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

#### finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX
Tel: 01347 811 747

#### York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.vorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

#### **Poppy Caterers Limited**

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park
Quality freshly prepared food
All events catered for
Weddings & Parties
delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

### Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants,
Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton
Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

www.willowfarmproduce.com

# PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814



2 20 2



#### **Puddleducks**

Puddleducks Award Winning
Children's Nursery
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm
Purpose built, modern facilities

Fully Qualified, Professional Team **Tel: 01347 878 648** 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

#### **DENTAL SURGEONS**

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

# Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am
   Find us on Facebook

# pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878 967

# NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

# **Allison Massingham Flowers**

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion
Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

# **Pilates and Circuit Training**

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

**☎** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

#### Janet Hull

**Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm** 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

#### PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley
Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

#### **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS**

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

# 'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 8.30 – 2.00 Jerry Petch

> Tel: 01347 878 222 jerryptech1958@aol.com

# MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

#### Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



#### Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com



#### Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

**YO60 7TW** 

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

**2** 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

# Sarah Douglas





Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

**2** 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

#### **Howardian Dental Practice**

**Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate** 

# WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

**Telephone 878 111** 

#### PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

#### FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

# **Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator**

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

#### York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

#### **BEAUMONT'S GARAGE**

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

# **DUO HANDIMAN**

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnerslev Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

#### PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage** 

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



M: 0772 769 4428

Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

#### Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

#### JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



### J H WRIGHT & SONS

# **COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS**

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

#### J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

**MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs** 

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

#### Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

# **EDWARD HULL BUILDER** & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

#### STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

**Builders and Contractors** 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

#### CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING** 

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

# Flaxton Forge

#### **Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork** made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

## THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

#### MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

#### Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

# **Howardian Contracts**

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

**Contact: Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

#### **BRIAN FARRER**

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

**2** 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

**Village Regular Activities** 

	g					
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes and Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

#### **Additional Activities in November**

Sat	2 <sup>nd</sup>	5.30 - 8.00pm	Family Fancy Dress Halloween Disco in the Village Hall	
		7.00pm	Chilli Night with Music in Farlington Village Hall	
Mon	4 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Methodist Guild Guild Rally with Rev. Nick Bird	
			Village Charities meeting at Old School House	
Tues	5 <sup>th</sup>	2 – 4.00pm	Board Game Café in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church	
Wed	6 <sup>th</sup>	2 – 7.00pm	Environment Agency Drop in re River Floss Flood Storage Plan in the Village Hal	
		7.30pm	Field Nats Yorkshire Wildlife Trust's work in the Village Hall	
Thurs	7 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 -11.30	Health Visitor in the Village Hall	
Fri	8 <sup>th</sup>	10-12 noon	Super-mobile Library Van in the Village Hall car park	
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
Sat	9 <sup>th</sup>	10 – 4.00pm	Spinning Group meet in the Village Hall	
		2 – 4.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Playgroup Kid's Stuff Sale in the Village Hall	
Mon	11 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Methodist Guild Bulabakulu Project Uganda with Christine and Andy Bull	
Tues	12 <sup>th</sup>	5.30pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council York Flood Alleviation Scheme presentation at Ghyll	
rues			House, West Lilling	
Wed	13 <sup>th</sup>	7.00pm	75 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary of VE Day planning meeting in the Village Hall	
		7.30pm	Ladies Group A Career in Stained Glass in the Village Hall	
Fri	15 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall	
Sun	17 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
Mon	18 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Methodist Guild "Reintroducing" with Rev. Ruth Duck	
Tues	19 <sup>th</sup>	2 – 4.00pm	Board Game café in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church	
Wed	20 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Gardening Club Members only AGM in the Village Hall	
Thurs	21 <sup>st</sup>	2 for 2.30pm	Film Afternoon in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church	
Fri	22 <sup>nd</sup>	10-12 noon	Super-mobile Library Van in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	23 <sup>rd</sup>	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Ryedale Special Families in the Village Hall	
Mon	25 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Methodist Guild South Africa part two with Rev. Rory Dalgleish	
Thurs	28 <sup>th</sup>	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park	
Fri	29 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	History Group 50 Years of Village News in the Village News	
Sat	30 <sup>th</sup>	4.00pm	Christmas Tree Lights switch on in the Village Square	

#### **Dates to Note**

Dec	1 <sup>st</sup>	2.30pm	Christmas Concert by Swinton Brass Band in the Village Hall
	6 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall
	9 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 – 12.00	Friends of the Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning
	13 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Farlington Church Grand Christmas Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
	15 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall
Jan	4th	4.45 for 5pm	UCC New Year Party in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> alternatively, call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)

Items for the **December Village News** should reach the Editors by **no later than November 18<sup>th</sup>**